U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Pittsburgh                                                            March 9, 2011
Operations Division
MEMORANDUM FOR WATERWAYS ASSOCIATION OF PITTSBURGH
SUBJECT: March 2011 Meeting
ITEMS OF INTEREST TO NAVIGATION

1. LOCK CLOSURES AND DELAYS 
The Pittsburgh District’s Locks and Dams have been experiencing a prolonged high water situation.  Currently all locks are operable except for Locks #5 and #8 on the Allegheny River.  Emsworth L/D, Montgomery L/D and Hannibal L/D have discontinued the use of their auxiliary chambers until river conditions improve.  With expected rain, this could continue for the next week or two.
The first scheduled work for next year, by the Repair Fleet is from 16 March to 15 April, 2011, at New Cumberland L/D.  This work will be to replace two Filling or Emptying valves and will entail a closure of the small chamber.  The main chamber will remain operational and only slight delays to navigation should be expected.   Navigation Notice No. 11-02 is attached.

A dewatering of the only chamber at CWBY L/D will occur from May 2 through May 27, 2011 resulting in a complete closure of the Allegheny River for that time period.  Navigation Notice not yet issued. 
The Pittsburgh District Rivers are no longer experiencing ice conditions.
 2.  RECOMMENDED INTERNET SITES - The following sites are recommended for the most up-to-date navigation information.


a. Daily Navigation Conditions:  www.lrd-wc.usace.army.mil/text/pitrpti.txt
b. Current River Conditions:  http://wmw.lrp.usace.army.mil 
            c. District Navigation Notices:  www.lrp.usace.army.mil/or/or-f/navrpt.htm 

3. OTHER ITEMS OF INTEREST 
Notice is hereby given that the USACE – Pittsburgh District will no longer send Notices to Navigation Interests by e-mail.  In order to view these notices, you must access the USACE – Pittsburgh District web page at www.lrp.usace.army.mil/or/or-f/navrpt.htm.
USACE will continue to send electronic version of Notices to Navigation Interests to USCG (United States Coast Guard) and the Waterways Association.
                                                                                         /signed/
RICHARD C. LOCKWOOD

Chief, Operations Division
